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July 6, 2022 

Memorandum 

To: Board of Directors 
 Cherry Creek Village Water District 

From: Greg S. Sekera, P.E. 

Subject:  Engineering Report for Board of Directors Meeting on July 11, 2022 
 Cherry Creek Village Water District 
 KJ Job No. 2246003*GENW 

Briefly presented below are the items that we have been involved in during the past month. 
 
1. Residential Meter Replacement Project – KUS returned for the final 52 meters on July 28. 

With assistance from me and my field technician we were able to complete the residential 
installs in 3 days including the Chenango duplex meters. We will not need C&L to assist or 
will we need any homeowners to make their meters accessible. I will provide additional 
updates at the meeting. 

2. North Water Line Replacements – We addressed Denver Water’s second round of 
comments and have submitted the plans to the other reviewing agencies. As previously 
mentioned, at this point in the year I do not feel we will be able to go to construction this 
year.  

3. System Maintenance – We coordinated the following maintenance items during the past 
month: 

 Master Meters – The June meter data was not available for this report. I will review 
the consumption report with the Board at the meeting.   

 PRVs – There are currently no issues or concerns with the PRVs.  

 Meter Transponders – No issues reported in June. Manual reads were performed for 
the two school meters by C&L for the June readings.  

 Customer Complaints and Investigations – The following are investigations 
performed at the request of customers this past month. 

a. None performed in June. 

 Fire Hydrant and Valve Maintenance – C&L has completed the annual fire hydrant 
and bi-annual gate valve inspections. We received the reports and are currently 
reviewing them.  

 GIS – Next edits will be performed when all the new meters are installed. 

 Fire Hydrant Meter – There were no fire hydrant permits issued.  

 Emergencies / Water Line Breaks – There were no water line beaks this month.  

 Facility Locates – The number of locate requests were typical in June.    

 Maintenance Tracking – A copy of the maintenance tracking/schedule is attached. 


